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This memorandum sets forth requirements and guidance for applying the provisions of the 
Attorney General's Memorandum, Prevention of Harassment in the Workplace, dated October 9, 
2015, and the Deputy Attorney General's Memorandum, Sexual Harassment and Sexual 
Misconduct, dated April 30, 2018. 1 The Civil Division adopts the policies and definitions 
discussed in these memoranda. 

The Civil Division is committed to a workplace free from all forms of harassment. Under the 
Division's zero-tolerance approach, all allegations of harassment, including sexual harassment 
and sexual misconduct, will be treated as a serious matter and result in a prompt and thorough 
inquiry. If substantiated, it will be followed by corrective action. Harassing conduct will be 
treated as misconduct, even if it does not rise to the level of harassment actionable under Title 
VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended. 

Below is information about roles and responsibilities, important points of contact, and guidance 
on how to report and respond to allegations of harassment. 

1 The Attorney General's Memorandum is found at https://www.justice.gov/jmd/file/786691/download. The Deputy 
Attorney General's Memorandum is at https://www.justice.gov/jmd/page/file/l 05940 I /download. 












